
REGULAR MEETING
Sherman Township Board

May 9, 2024

Supervisor John Wilhelm called the regular meeting of the Sherman Township Board to order on Thursday, April 11,
2024 at 6:42 PM in the Sherman Township Hall. Other Board members attending were Clerk JT Reno, Treasurer Marilyn
Kastelic, Trustee Deneen Connell, and Trustee Sondi Mathews. There were also 8 members of the public in attendance.
A motion was made by the Clerk, seconded by Trustee Mathews, to discuss and approve the agenda. “Resolution to
Adopt Millage Ballot Language” was added to the agenda under new business. All votes to approve with the addition
were “ayes.”
The Treasurer made a motion to discuss and approve the minutes from the April 11, 2024 regular meeting and Trustee
Mathews seconded. All votes to approve were “ayes.”
The Supervisor made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report, the Clerk seconded, and all votes to approve were “ayes.”
A motion was made by the Clerk to approve and discuss expenditures, the Treasurer seconded. The payment to BAH
logistics, for transportation of the new tender, will be paid from the FD millage account. A curb stop was also repaired on
Main St. All votes to approve expenditures were “ayes.”
A question was asked about the FD auxiliary providing funds for installation of the slide in the park during public
comment.
8857 5th St is pending sale, the house will be charged for 2 water services and one sewer service moving forward.
The new printer was purchased for the office and is currently being integrated.
Grounds and maintenance will be conducting park equipment inspections and keeping records. A hoserack will be
purchased for the park and a flow regulator for the spigot was also discussed.
Fire Chief Loy gave an update that the tender the FD was interested in had passed inspection, was purchased, and is
expected to arrive on Monday. The FD has 2 more members in firefighter training and 4 in EMR/MFR training. An online
store and website for the FD will be launching soon and the Copper Shores grant for SCBA tanks was granted.
A “Resolution To Adopt Millage Ballot Language” was presented. The Clerk voted to approve the Resolution and the
Treasurer seconded, all votes to approve were “ayes” during a roll call vote.
A diesel fuel storage tank will be purchased and installed in the old Firehall and the General Fund will continue paying
for fuel for the township.
The wrong Affidavits of Identity were turned in and candidates for Township office will have to submit new Qualifying
Petitions and Affidavits of Identity.
All future FOIA requests will be charged and the Board will be notified.
The Supervisor will be calling Waste Management about dumpsters and Bobby K. about scrap metal collection for Spring
Clean-Up. The Supervisor will also be contacting the Township’s Workers Comp rep. regarding policy questions.
J. Sanderson ,representing citizens for local change, gave information and answered questions about PA 233.
The Supervisor shared an email he received from a constituent regarding their concerns about trustees being prevented
from making additions to the agenda. The Supervisor stated that he had spoken to Mike at MTA and was told, “The
Supervisor has every right not to add something to the agenda when it is in the best interest of the Township and may take
more time to handle the issue properly.”
A citizen asked that the Township contact ATT about disruptions to landline service during public comment.
A motion to adjourn was made by the Supervisor at 7:43 PM, the Clerk seconded.
The next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on June 13, 2024 at 6:30 PM.
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